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Key Highlights 

• 1 young person in the age group 16-21 is in supported accommodation.

• 9 young people are currently staying in the NHP, that makes 19 for the year so far. These include young people in residential houses including 

1 in an out of authority placement, young parents in temporary accommodation and a care leaver living with a grandparent.

• The revised continuing care policy is proving to be effective and the fact that young people are staying on in their care placements longer is 

testament to this. As with all policies we will review and revise the document as we go forward.

Areas for improvement 

• As stated, the definition of ‘homeless’ is very ‘fixed’ and does not take account of other packages of support which may be in place. An 

example of this is that 1 young person is involved with the Midlothian Housing Project and is on track to secure this property as his own. 

Again, 6 other young people are living in temporary tenancies with very high levels of support packages. This level of aftercare, coupled with 

Housing input has enabled Housing Officers to confidently begin to transfer these properties directly to the young people. Another local 

initiative that we cannot reflect due to the manner in which data is being collected.

• We are actively working with our performance team and homeless colleagues to seek a solution. 

Reduce the number of CEYP going into homeless accommodation



Communities Lifelong Learning and Employability

Key Highlights 

• CLLE staff in partnership with elected members have successfully assessed 61 applications (worth £4,455,709) and provided support to 28 organisation to reduce carbon 

emissions, increase learning and health outcomes, whilst improving economic circumstances and thereby reducing poverty. 

• Our employability programmes for all ages have experienced an increase in numbers of local people accessing them. There is also a slow but steady increase in the 

number of employers accessing the employment recruitment incentive which we operate as part of our youth guarantee support. 

• We have supported the youth platform to engage with over 1,700 young people through their recent young people’s consultation and ran the youth elections for the 

Scottish Youth Parliament.  Our Youth work and Duke of Edinburgh groups have increased their offer, and street work is now on a rotation therefore reaching increased 

number of geographical communities. 

• Instrumental Music Service - Staff have returned to face to face delivery and substantially increased number of pupils being taught. 

• Areas for improvement 

• Instrumental Music Service - Securing suitable rooms for music within schools remains an issue, particularly with Covid restrictions in place but staff have secured 

alternative venues to deliver e.g. Kings Park Church.

• A service review will begin in January 2022 to re-design a service that meets the needs of the increasing number of children who wish to access this service and look at 

the wider creative arts delivery across schools


